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MEETING on 12 February (6.00 pm for 6.30 pm start)

   
  Bulletin   Volume; 29    Issue  No; 14  12 February 2019

 

Tonight we have two Guests at our meeting.
District Governor, Susan Wakefield, OAM.

Susan was invited to join the Rotary club of Lower Blue 
Mountains in 2007 after
being involved in Rotary Youth Exchange as a host 
parent and counsellor with
husband PDG John Wakefield OAM. Susan has held 
positions as club President
and both club and District roles as District chairman of 
the Australian Rotary
Health Fund in D9690 as well as the District Community 
Service Chair in D9690
and the District international Service chair in both 
D9690 and D9685.

In her business life she has been a Plainclothes Policewoman, Department 
manager in a retail Store and the Financial Officer for a Foster Care Organisation.
Susan has been a senior Girl Guide Leader with over 35 years of leading young
women and adults. She has been the international advisor at State Level and the
Australian International Commissioner for Girl Guides Australia.

Susan was awarded the medal of the Order of Australia (OAM) for her services
to the Girl Guide movement in Australia. She has also received the Jean Harris
award and is a Paul Harris Fellow (3 Sapphires).

Susan enjoys international travel and has taken groups of Girl Guides to guiding 
events in Finland and India. She has also taken a group of guiding adults to visit 
the Girl Guide World centres in Mexico, Switzerland, United Kingdom and India. 
She has also taken part in a Friendship exchange to Brazil and attended the Polio 
national immunisation Day in India with her husband John and five members
of the Rotary Club of Lower Blue mountains. Susan has attended rotary 
international conventions in Australia and overseas.
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Anthony Haworth - CEO Captain Cook Cruises.

Anthony Haworth is CEO of NSW operations of Captain Cook Cruises which is
operational on Sydney Harbour. Anthony has worked in the marine transport and 
tourism sector for his entire career Sydney Harbour is in his blood having worked 
in and led his family business - Captain Cook Cruises - for the past 48 years. 

Anthony currently serves as the General Manager of Captain Cook Cruises 
Sydney, which was acquired in 2011 by the SeaLink Travel Group. Prior to 
SeaLink purchasing the Captain Cook Sydney Harbour operation, Anthony was 
Managing Director of the family’s business operations for 12 years. 

Anthony also currently serves as a Non-Executive Director of Captain Cook 
Cruises Fiji, the Haworth family’s marine tourism and transport business. The 
company operates daily scheduled cruises, ferry services and accommodated 
cruise experiences from Nadi, Fiji.
 
From 2002 to 2014 Anthony was President of the Commercial Vessels Association 
of NSW, Anthony worked closely with all levels of Industry and Government to 
provide advice, support, guidance and insight as well as representing the issues 
and interests of members.

He currently serves as an Advisory Council Member on the Maritime Advisory 
Council for the Minister for Roads, Maritime and Freight. 

Anthony’s passion for the marine sector started when he was just a young 
kitchenhand on his parents’ coffee cruise vessel. Traversing a range of marine 
roles, he has gone on to be involved in the design, construction, operation and 
safety management of more than 50 vessels, from small 24m fast ferries to 70m 
boutique cruise ships. 

Captain Cook Cruises Sydney currently operates a fleet of 24 vessels carrying in 
excess of 1.5 million passengers, employs 350 staff and turns over almost $50 
million per annum. 

DINNER BULLETIN FOR 26 FEBRUARY
The Dinner Bulletin Editor will be travelling throughout 
Victoria and Adelaide during next week, and then may well 
be marooned on an Island in the Tasman Sea during the 
week before the meeting on 26 February.

Still send through any information for the Bulletin of 26 
February, by 22 February. I am hoping the Morse Code or 
Smoke Signal system will still be operational.
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PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN’S REPORT

In the break I have been in Africa. It is a continent rich 
in natural resources and is very beautiful. It is a pity 
that some of the countries are politically unstable and 
very corrupt. Race did not seem to be a problem but the 
problem is the big gap between the rich and the poor.

 With unemployment between 40 and 80 percent there 
are a lot of poor people This leads  to a lot of crime.
You cannot walk about freely any where.

  In the Eastern and Western  Cape Provinces the 
buildings and the infrastructure are very good  but crime 
is still a major problem.

One leaves Africa hoping that some time in the future that it will be a stable, 
successful continent.

While I was away there was a meeting addressed by Carol, a past exchange 
student. This meeting was enjoyed by all. I would like to thank Norm, Sue and Di 
for organising it.

In the first half of the meeting on 12 February we will be addressed by the DG. 
I anticipate she will discuss the amalgamation of the two Sydney districts and the 
District  Conference. In the second half of the meeting the speaker will be Anthony 
Haworth,  the CEO of Captain Cook Cruises.

On the 25 March, a Monday, we will have a debate with Lindfield Club at Lindfield. 
Any one interested in taking part should contact Norm.

Unfortunately due to Roseville Public School  being a voting centre for the State 
Elections  on 23 March we will have to move  both the wine tasting and the golf.
At the moment both will be two weeks later. We are still looking for sponsors for 
the golf day.

At the meeting on 26 February (not this meeting on 12 February) we will be voting 
on the revised bylaws.  If you have any question ask Ross as soon as possible as 
he is going away In the near future.
We will view the video on the possible merger of the two districts. We need to vote 
on whether consideration of the merger should continue.

Richard Green President
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LAST MEETING - 22  JANUAY 2019

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 25 Attendance Percentage 68.0%

Members Present 17 Make-ups 0
Apologies 8 Guests Attending 6
Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 6

Guest Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 1

FEBRUARY AND MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
Advise  Attendance Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email  him at    
avis@amcomms.com.au before 10.00am SATURDAY before the meeting. 
You must pay for your meal if you are absent without an apology by the deadline. 
Special dietary requirements you or Guests?  please also advise Avis.

15 February 		 Bob Warland
24 February 		 Peter Lewis

21 March		  Di Wilkinson

Date Meeting Program Introduction and 
Vote of Thanks

12 February DG Susan Wakefield Official Club Visit.
Speaker is Anthony Haworth CEO -
Captain Cook Cruises.

Richard Green & 
Grant Campbell

26 February Peter Tonkin - Walsh Bay Arts Precinct
Consideration of Club bylaw amendments. 
Combined District proposal discussion.

David Brand

12 March Variety Club Bash Speaker.
25 March Monday - Meeting at Lindfield Club - 

Interclub Debate.
N/A
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULED
	 		  Sunday 10 March 2019 - Chatswood

CALENDAR OF COMING ROTARY EVENTS
(See also Club Meeting Program inside back cover.)

FEBRUARY 2019
12 February Tuesday Club Meeting - DG Susan Wakefield Visit & 

Anthony Haworth - CEO Capt Cook Cruises
26 February Tuesday 4.30 Board Meeting, 6.30 Club Meeting

MARCH 2019
10 March Sunday Bunnings BBQ - Chatswood
12 March Tuesday Club Meeting
16 March Saturday PETS (President Elect Training Session)
25 March Monday Visit to Lindfield Rotary Club - Debate.

5.00 Board Meeting at Lindfield venue
26 March Tuesday No Meeting - Transferred to Monday 25 March

29-31 March Fri-Sunday District Conference - Newcastle

APRIL 2019
6 April Saturday Wine and Cheese Tasting night
9 April Tuesday Club Meeting

14 April Sunday District Assembly
All 2019/20 Board Members to attend

23 April
DATE MAY 

CHANGE

Tuesday Anzac Meeting - Visit to the new exhibition 
space at Hyde Park War Memorial. 
Dinner at a City restaurant

24 April Wednesday 29th Anniversary of Roseville Chase Rotary Club 
MAY 2019

Mid - May Roseville Chase Rotary Golf Day
14 May Tuesday Club Meeting
28 May Tuesday Board Meeting , Club Meeting
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LAST MEETING - 22 JANUARY 2019

NEXT MEETING - 26 FEBRUARY 2019
Guest Speaker is Peter Tonkin,
Dr Peter Tonkin has a strong design and urban design reputation, and a wide 
range of experience from simple to complex buildings and site planning. Award 
winning projects have included the Eternity Playhouse, the National Arboretum 
Canberra, Glebe Town Hall Adaptive Reuse, the redevelopment of the Hyde Park 
Barracks Museum, the Australian War Memorial London, and Victoria Square and 
Riverbank Bridge in Adelaide. Peter is currently working on the upgrade of the 
Bondi Pavilion and the nationally-significant Walsh Bay Arts Precinct for Create 
NSW.

Peter has maintained an independent practice since 1981 and in 1987 he joined 
Brian Zulaikha to form Tonkin Zulaikha Greer Architects. He has presented 
papers and lectures at many conferences and universities in Australia and 
overseas. He is currently Adjunct Professor of Architecture at the University of 
Canberra, and a former Trustee of the Historic Houses Trust of NSW. 

Our Rotary year started off with a bang with our first meeting on Tuesday the 
22nd January when Caroline Viotto, our 2014 exchange student from Brazil, 
re visited our Club and gave a lively and most interesting talk on some of the 
highlights of her year in Australia and what has been happening in her life during 
the subsequent 4 years, including her studies in medicine. She has completed 3 
years and is now “half a doctor” with another 3 years to go. Caroline had obviously 
gone to a lot of trouble to digitally assemble a large number of photos which added 
interest to her talk. Ian Robertson was kept busy with the computer to show the 
photos.

It was great to see many of Caroline’s groupies in attendance apart from our 
members including the Brookes, the Andersons, the Wilmotts and Jenny Hirama.
It was an Ozzie theme night with most of the attendees dressing appropriately. 
Paul Hogan would have been proud of us.
Sue Ward organised a BBQ dinner which was most appropriate. Thanks to her and 
Di Wilkinson both of whom went to a lot of trouble to bring flags, Anzac biscuits, 
Tim Tams and even gum tree branches to decorate the room and tables. Perhaps 
the rendition of Waltzing Matilda could have been improved but we were fair 
dinkum and gave it a go. Our club will never be invited to sing at the Opera House. 
Not even the Birdsville Hotel.As a follow up many of our members, both past and 
present, entertained Caroline during her 3 month visit to Australia and in doing so 
enjoyed themselves as much as she did. An amazing young lady.
Hurry back Caroline.
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Our Australian Night with Carol. I have received so many 
photos from people entertaining Carol its impossible to 
include them all. But many thanks for sending them to me.
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SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING
26 FEBRUARY 2019

By notice dated 30th November 2018, and as published in  the Dinner Bulletin 
of 11 December 2018, the Secretary gave notice of a Special General Meeting 
of the Club to be held at the Roseville Golf Club, 4 Links Avenue, Roseville on 
Tuesday 26 February 2019, commencing at 6.30 pm.

The AGENDA and BUSINESS  of the Meeing as detailed in the Notice of 30 
November and as published in the Dinner Bulletin of 11 December 2018, is 
restated below for the information of members.

AGENDA
Apologies; 

   BUSINESS
Proposed Special Resolution	
1.	 That the amendments to the Club bylaws, (last adopted Version 10, dated 
6 December 2016), as proposed in the detailed explanatory notes dated 24 
November 2018 	and circulated to all members on 30th November 2018, be and 
are hereby 	adopted.
2.	 That the explanatory notes of 24 November 2018 be attached to the 	
minutes of 	the Special Meeting and form an integral part of those Minutes.

Notes for benefit of members;
(a)	 Bylaw 19 Section 1 provides “These bylaws may be amended at any 			
	 regular meeting, a quorum being present, by a special resolution.”

(b) 	 Bylaw 9.   Section 3 - Special Resolutions:
 	 A resolution of the club is a special resolution if:
	 (1)	 it is passed by a majority which comprises not less than three-quarters 
of such members of the club as, being entitled under these bylaws so to do, vote 
in person at a general meeting of which not less than 21 days’ notice specifying 
the intention to propose the resolution as a special resolution was given in 
accordance with these bylaws:

(c)	  Unless otherwise stated, the amendments to the  by-laws as detailed in the 	
explanatory notes emailed to all members on friday 30 November 2018, (see next 
page) form an integral part of this Notice  and should be read in conjunction with 
it.

Peter Lefmann
Secretary



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 10

PROPOSED BYLAW CHANGES.
 

To be considered at the Meeting on 26 February 2019.

Explanatory Notes

A review of our bylaws was instigated by President Richard Green with the 
intention of making the composition and functioning of the Board more flexible, 
less prescriptive, and allowing the President more freedom in determining the 
functions of different portfolios.

A number of changes to the bylaws, to achieve Richard’s objectives, have been 
proposed.

The review concentrated on the following bylaws with proposed changes 
summarised below;

•	 Part 2; Bylaw 2 - Board of Director. Composition and Membership of Board 		
	 and the election of Officers and Directors. 
 Setting the maximum and minimum number of Directors on the Board, and the 
determination of Director responsibilities.

•	 Part 3; Bylaw 3 - Officers and Directors of Board.
Some quite significant changes to Section 6 are proposed, including 
appointments by the President or Board, of one or more of Vice Presidents 
(but no more than two); specifying that a President-Elect shall also be a Vice-
President; the Board and President’s authority to manage these appointments 
and  what happens and how matters are dealt with in the absence of a President-
Elect.

•	 Part 3; Bylaw 4 - President-Elect and Vice-Presidents;  
Clarifying the role and duty of a President-Elect.

•	 Part 5; Bylaw 7 -   Meetings of Club Members. 
To reflect the current twice monthly meeting cycle. and specify when the AGM is 
held.

•	 Part 8; Bylaw 13 - Committees - Standing and Special Committees.
Simplifying  and making  the responsibilities of Committees less descriptive and 
prescriptive.

NOTE; The full text of the changes proposed to the various bylaws will be 
separately distributed to all members with the Dinner Notice.
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ROSEVILLE CHASE ROTARY FUND RAISING ACTIVITIES
APRIL AND MAY 2019

MESSAGE FROM  FUND RAISING COMMITTEE
We have two very important fundraising events coming up:-
1.	 A wine and cheese tasting evening; 6 April, Roseville School,
	 NB. Date changed from 23 March which is the State Election day
2.	 A Golf Day  Mid May at Roseville Golf Club.
	 NB. Previously advised date of 15 May not confirmed
 Our ability to successfully meet our fundraising targets for 2018-2019 will 			 
largely depend on the success of these events.

Could you please actively support these initiatives and:-
•      put the Wine and Cheese Tasting dates in your calendars straight away;
•      ask your friends, family or other contacts to come to the Wine and 		
       Cheese Tasting; 
•      let me or Greg have confirmation asap that you are able to come to the            	
       Wine and Cheese Tasting and email contact details for any guests that 	         	
       will or may be coming so that we can include them in a mailing list for 	                	
       the event; and
•      let me, Cliff or Richard have any contacts that you might have who 		
	 would or might be prepared to sponsor the Golf Day or a hole or 			
	 provide prizes.

Wine and Cheese Tasting Evening - 
6 APRIL - ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL
Funds raised from the evening will go to the funding of the 
Club’s youth programs.
The evening, which will be generally conducted by 
Wine Selectors, will commence with a presentation on 

Australian wines and its regions followed by a wine tasting of 12 wines (across 
reds, whites, rose and sparkling) matched to 6 different cheeses with tasting 
notes. With a range of over 500 varieties, wine can be purchased on the evening 
and also ordered through the online website www.wineselectors.com.au.

There will be a charge of $40 to cover some costs and for fundraising. 

A high light of the evening will be the raffle of a brand new Mercedes provided by 
Mercedes Benz North Shore for a weekend from Friday to Monday! The raffle will 
also have as minor prizes 2 cases of wine donated by Wine Selectors

The evening will be also promoted Rotary, Friends of Rotary, Probus, local 
schools,and local community groups including  the Scouts.
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Potential Golf Day -  Roseville Golf 
Club.- Mid-May 2019.
The date and time for the event is being negotiated 
with Roseville Golf Club.
It is planned as  an 18 hole Ambrose event with a 
shotgun start at 7.30am (fuelled by a bacon and egg 
roll). A sit down 2 course lunch at 12:00 provided. 
Fundraising will include raffles / auctions.  

The event will finish at around 2:30pm.
The success of the day as a fundraiser will depend on obtaining a major sponsor 
and minor sponsors of individual holes and of prizes. 
Sponsors are urgently needed if we are to poceed with this event. If you 
have any suggestions for sponsors,  please let us know and we will contact 
them.
Fundraising will go to the the Pink Ladies at Royal North Shore Hospital for the 
new MRI Head Coil.

RESIGNATION - GREG BELL

The following email has been received from Greg Bell on 23 January 2019;
I am sorry to say I am resigning from Roseville Chase Rotary Club. 
It is evident that I have not been attending or contributing to the activities of the 
club in recent months. 
I can’t see his changing in the future. 
I have really enjoyed the club, it’s great members and the tasks we accomplished. 
I wish you well in the future and that the club stays strong in whatever direction 
the club goes. 
Wishing you all well for the New Year and many thanks for the comradery. 
Cheers and Best Wishes
Greg Bell

The members and partners, both present and past, thank Greg and Michele for 
their contribution to the club whilst  members and wish them both the best for the 
future. We hope to see them both, as guests,  at future meetings and events.

NATIONAL YOUTH SCIENCE FORUM (NYSF)
Maddie Carmody from the Roseville Senior College, who we sponsored to attend 
the National Youth Science Forum in Canberra in January, has written expressing 
her appreciation and gratitude to the Club for the opportunity which she found 
extremely beneficial for learning and meeting many other youth with similar 
interests in science.
Maddie has offered to come to a meeting and speak about her time at the NYSF.
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POSSIBLE COMBINED SYDNEY DISTRICT

The following communication has been received from DG Susan Wakefield OAM.
New District 9675/9685

At District 9685’s December Presidents Meeting the following videos were shown
to all in attendance.

https://youtu.be/dW1_5jPhNKU
https://youtu.be/MiXR2pqEdmU

The Power point Video has been created by the Steering Committee made up
of Rotarians from both Sydney Districts and covers the topic of our two districts
joining together to create one larger Sydney District.

Please be aware that at this time, we are not in danger of being forced to merge/
redistrict. The magic number from Rotary International is District membership
below 1,000. This is an opportunity for the two Sydney Districts to have a
discussion.

At the Presidents Meeting I asked all present to please arrange for this to be
shown at a regular club meeting . Once the presentation has been shown 
and your club has discussed the Pros and Cons of such a move, we ask that 
you conduct a vote within the club to be forwarded to District at a date to be 
announced.

The vote will be:
Yes to continue the discussion
or
No, not to continue the discussions at this time.

If after showing the presentation your members have questions you are not
comfortable to answer please contact me and I will arrange for either an Assistant
Governor, a member of the Steering Committee or the G-Train to assist you.
Please consider this presentation carefully.
Thanks,

Susan Wakefield OAM

Note; President Richard has scheduled showing the above videos and a 
discussion of the proposal for our meeting to be held on 26 February 2019.
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ROSEVILLE CHASE CONNECTION WITH INTERNATIONAL 
TENNIS

Having saturated ourselves with tennis during the Australian Open in January, I 
thought the historical connection of Roseville Chase with international tennis may 
be of interest.

Victor A Edwards Tennis School (VAETS)
From the late 50’s … during the 60’s and right through the 70’s was the largest and 
finest tennis school in the southern hemisphere with over 4,500 students instructed 
every week.

Headquarters were located at 80 Duntroon Avenue, in the leafy suburb of Roseville 
Chase, Sydney.

Prior to this period and having already inherited the business from his father, Vic 
Edwards changed the name, and  relocating from Perth, Western Australia, where 
his father had moved the family from England in 1920 where he was the tennis 
professional at the All England Lawn Tennis & Croquet Club (Wimbledon) at 
Worple Road prior to its current location, 

Vic set about establishing something very special in Australia’s biggest city.

VAETS  produced some of Australia’s great players during these golden years, 
Jan Lehane, Fred Stolle, John Newcombe, Martin Mulligan, Bob Hewitt, Kim 
Warwick, Mark Edmondson, but none better than Evonne Goolagong with many 
others achieving on the world stage including Brad Drewett, Jamie Fletcher, Peggy 
Michael.

Vic Edwards had an enormous influence on Australia’s tennis development guiding 
Fed Cup team victories during the 70’s, looking after the junior Davis and Fed Cup 
teams, conducting clinics throughout regional areas and setting up professional 
coaching in Western Australia and Tasmania. 

He was the founder and patron of the NSW Tennis Professional Association 
(the forerunner of today’s Tennis Coaches Australia). Singularly responsible for 
professionalism and integrity in the coaching fraternity that is such an enormous 
business in the world today.

Vic passed away in Sydney in November 1984 after a battle with cancer.
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The Heritage listed residence of Vic Edwards, and headquarters of VAETS, at 80 
Duntroon Avenue, Roseville Chase behind which were the VAETS tennis courts. 
The courts have now been replaced by 6 double storey town houses.

A mass demonstration of the forehand drive at the Roseville VAETS tennis school 
in 1963. How tennis attire and outfits have changed!!!
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CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA DAY, 
SUNDAY MARCH 3

Our Rotary Club has registered again 
to take part in Clean Up Australia Day 
(CUAD).

The date for your calendar is SUNDAY 
MARCH 3. All volunteers are welcome! 
Volunteers please advise me early – so 
that we can plan our attack.

Our plan will be to have a few hours 
(as needed) on the Sunday morning. 
(time to be arranged – but probably 

08:00 start or maybe 09:00 given it is a Sunday)

Our designated site is the Echo Point Park, Roseville Chase. (We usually also 
cover the area down Babbage Road and under Roseville Bridge).

The local scouts will be joining us. The scouts are considering launching some 
canoes to help access the waterways, foreshores etc.

We also have a Church group with LOTS of members also registering to join us.
Potentially the extra (church group) hands will be far more than we need 
(depending on RCRC response) – so I am asking for suggestions of nearby sites 
that we can get them to address.

The sites need to be in the nearby area so that we have a joint, co-ordinated 
approach. The proposed site(s) also need to have some litter/rubbish pollution so 
that the volunteers have some worthwhile work to reward their efforts.
Nothing more un-rewarding than to spend time on CUAD at a location that is 
pristine and requires no clean-up!!!

LET ME KNOW ASAP IF YOU WILL BE JOINING US – AND – ANY OTHER 
SITES IN THE NEARBY (CLOSE) AREA THAT ARE BEGGING TO BE LOVED !!

PP. Peter Lewis
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The following invitation has been received from the Penrith Rotary Club;

You are invited to Golf and “Be the Inspiration” to support research into head and 
neck injuries and post-traumatic stress disorder research on Tuesday 12 March 
2019.

In 2019 the Rotary Club of Penrith Valley is supporting the Nepean Blue 
Mountain Medical & Research Foundation and Australian Rotary Health.
Playing Golf at the Home of the NSW Open, the Twin Creeks Golf and Country 
Club, will be a marque event!

For $90 you are supporting Professor Chin’s Robotic Surgery Research and to 
help Australian Rotary Health fund its research into PTSD!

You’ll enjoy 18 holes of golf in a shared motorised cart, with breakfast, 
refreshments and to conclude with a buffet lunch presentation.

The Rotary Club of Roseville Chase could make up a Team to win the coveted 
best Rotary Club Trophy and prizes. Your help to circulate this event is 
appreciated.

Want more info: Telephone Terry 0412 229 994 or email for a registration on 
terryd@penrithvalleyrotary.org
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RUN YOUR BRAIN AROUND THIS ONE!

Here’s another trick from the Doctor to test your skills...Can you meet this 
challenge? 

We’ve seen this with the letters out of order, but this is the first time we’ve seen it 
with numbers.
 
Good example of a Brain Study: If you can read this OUT LOUD you have a 
strong mind.  And better than that: Alzheimer’s is a long long, way down the road 
before it ever gets anywhere near you!
 
7H15  M3554G3  53RV35  7O  PR0V3 H0W   0UR  M1ND5  C4N  D0         
4M4Z1NG  7H1NG5!  1MPR3551V3   7H1NG5!  1N    7H3   B3G1NN1NG  17        
WA5  H4RD  BU7  N0W,   0N   7H15  LIN3  Y0UR  M1ND  1S   R34D1NG 17
4U70M471C4LLY  W17H0U7   3V3N  7H1NK1NG  4B0U7  17,  B3  PROUD!        
0NLY  C3R741N   P30PL3  C4N   R3AD  7H15!     
 
 
This is weird, but interesting!
 
IF YOU CAN RAED THIS, YOU HAVE A SGTRANE MNID, TOO. CAN YOU 
RAED THIS? OLNY 55 PEOPLE OUT OF 100 CAN.
 
I CDNUOLT BLVEIEE THAT I CLUOD AULACLTY UESDNATNRD WHAT I WAS 
RDANIEG. 

THE PHAONMNEAL PWEOR OF THE HMUAN MNID, AOCCDRNIG TO A 
RSCHEEARCH AT CMABRIGDE UINERVTISY, IT DSENO’T MTAETR IN WHAT 
OERDR THE LTTERES IN A WORD ARE, THE OLNY IPROAMTNT TIHNG IS 
THAT THE FRSIT AND LAST LTTEER BE IN THE RGHIT PCLAE. 

THE RSET CAN BE A TAOTL MSES AND YOU CAN STILL RAED IT WHOTUIT 
A PBOERLM.  

THIS IS BCUSEAE THE HUAMN MNID DEOS NOT RAED ERVEY LTETER 
BY ISTLEF, BUT THE WORD AS A WLOHE.  AZANMIG HUH?  YAEH AND I 
AWLYAS TGHUHOT SLPELING WAS IPMORANTT!
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Bobbin Head Cycle classic        
(Bobbo)  Sunday 24 March 
2019
 
The 8th Bobbo is being organised by 
the Rotary Clubs of St Ives, 
Ku-ring-gai, Turramurra and 
Wahroonga.
 

It is the premier cycling event in Sydney.

Some key statistics from the 2018 event.
 
•        2,500 cyclists participated and raised $200,000 of which 50% was donated 		
	 to our charity partner, Lifeline.
 
•        The other 50 % was donated to the charities supported by the Rotary 	clubs 	
	 organising the event. These charities are: Cromehurst Foundation, 			 
	 Eagle RAPS, The Hornsby Women’s Shelter, Bo Hospital, PLC Shore Sony 	
	 Foundation, Hornsby Connect and KYDS.
 
•         Over 500 volunteers were involved to ensure the safety of the cyclists.
 
There are 4 ride distances being 27km, 57km, 80km and 104km. The cost to 
participate varies with each ride.

Please see the website for full details:  www.bobbo.com.au
 
The committee is looking for additional cyclists especially more younger riders 
and more female riders.

We would appreciate if  members will ask their friends to ride in the event or to 
volunteer as marshals.

For further information, please contact Peter Lorschy at

 peterlorschy12@bigpond.com
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D - CAF  (DEMENTIA CAFE’)
Letter from Fiona Jenkins - AG North Shore Cluster

D-Caf (dementia café) programme starting 10.00am until 12.00pm, Thursday, 
14 February 2019 at PCYC Waitara

Hello Presidents
 
 
As many of you may know I have been working with a wonderful group of 
Rotarians and non-Rotarians to set up a dementia café in the Upper North Shore 
and I am really delighted to let you know that we have funding for our D-Caf 
(dementia café) programme in 2019. 

It will be starting 10.00am until 12.00pm, Thursday, 14 February 2019 to be held 
at PCYC Waitara.  Attached please find our flyer about the programme.  

Our official opening will be the second week of our programme, Thursday, 21 
February 2019, and we would love you to join us if you are available. Our aim is 
to open more dementia cafes in 2019 which will hopefully be in your communities.
 
Would you please share this flyer with your members and anyone who you think 
may be interested in joining us as we still have a few vacancies.  

I am really pleased that many of those who attended the six week pilot 
programme in November/December will be continuing this year which indicates 
to me that they must have enjoyed our programme.  In fact the only complaint I 
received was on the last week that they wanted it to continue as they were just 
getting into the ‘swing of things’. This is a complaint I’m happy to receive and 
rectify!! 
 
As I may have mentioned to you, this programme is free-of-charge to the carers 
and people living with dementia thanks to the very generous support of local 
Rotary and Lions clubs, PCYC and others. 

The only cost to carers and people living with dementia will be an annual PCYC 
membership charge ($20 per person per annum); also should they wish to 
participate in PCYC’s optional extra activities, such as, yoga and pickle ball 
sessions there will be a small payment to be made directly to PCYC.  

Fiona Jenkins
D-Caf Programme Coordinator
AG - North Shore Cluster.
Flyer on the following page.
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Register for the 2019 District Conference
Head to the Conference website:

conference2019.rotarydistrict9685.org.au

Full Registration (incl. Friday Night, Saturday, Dinner and
Sunday) – $280

Includes all Conference sessions (incl. Friday Night Canapes, Saturday morning
tea, lunch, & afternoon tea, Dinner and Sunday morning tea).

Saturday (Day Only) – $100
Registration for the Plenary sessions includes the Conference plenary sessions
on Saturday only (incl. morning tea, lunch & afternoon tea)
Does NOT include any other sessions or events.

Saturday (Day and Dinner) – $200
Registration for the Saturday Plenary sessions and Dinner includes the
Conference plenary sessions on Saturday only (incl. morning tea, lunch &
afternoon tea) and Saturday Dinner.
Does NOT include any other sessions or events.

Saturday (Dinner Only) – $100
Registration for the Saturday Dinner includes Saturday Dinner. ONLY
Does NOT include any other sessions, catering or events.

Sunday (Day Only) – $50
Registration for the Sunday Plenary Sessions includes the Conference plenary
sessions on Sunday only (incl. morning tea in Sunday).
Does NOT include any other sessions or events.

New Rotarians (joined on or after 12 March 2018) Full
Conference – $200

For New Rotarians, joining Rotary on or after 12 March 2018 in District 9685.
Includes all Conference sessions (incl. Saturday morning tea, lunch, & afternoon
tea, Dinner and Sunday morning tea).

Youth Exchange Students and Rotaractors – $200
Includes all Conference sessions (incl. Friday Night Canapes, Saturday morning
tea, lunch, & afternoon tea, Dinner and Sunday morning tea)
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DISTRICT CONFERENCE- ATTENDANCE

The District Conference is now just under 2 months away, being held in
Newcastle from Friday 29 to Sunday 31 March, at the Newcastle Exhibition and
Convention Centre.

For up to date details about the guest speakers and the social events of the
Conference visit

conference2019.rotarydistrict9685.org.au

So far the following have registered to attend the full conference;
	 Richard and Anna Green
	 Neil and Merry Howie
	 Ross and Ro Symons
	 Greg and Ann Muldoon

Accommodation bookings for the 4 couples above, have now been made. 

However if there are any other members who may decide to attend, you should 
register as soon as possible and then it will be necessary for you to make your 
own accommodation bookings.

Greg Muldoon is making the accommodation bookings, so if you are likely to 
attend and wish to stay with the other club attendees, please discuss with Greg.

Our club has always had a strong contingent attend the District Conference,
and during Greg Muldoon’s year, when he was incoming District Governor, we
managed to organise and stage an exceptionally high standard and enjoyable
Conference - and this Conference promises to be a great event as well.

INFORMATION FROM THE BOARD MEETING 5 FEBRUARY
The Board has approved of a donation of $1,000 to Carevan Blacktown to assist 		
	 with vehicle registration etc costs.
Robert Chalmers of R J Chalmers & Co Pty Ltd, has accepted appointment as 		
	 Auditor for the 2018/2019 year.
John Hartley is Acting Program Chair. Only 2 dates, 28 May and 25 June 			 
	 remaining without guest speakers.
The Family Fun Run is set for Sunday 21 July.
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Committees 
for 2018 - 2019

Club Administration 		 Director PP Greg Muldoon
	 Programs				    Acting Chair; John Hartley
	 Public Relations			   Greg Muldoon, Ross Symons

Vocational, Community & International Service	
						      Director PP Peter Lewis
						      Bob Warland, Grant Campbell, Avis Manoukian
	 Vocational Service	 		
	 Community Service		
	 International Service

Youth Service	 		  Director David Brand
         						      Ian Fraser,  ian Robertson, John Hartley
	

Rotary Foundation & Funding	 Director PP Neil Howie
						      Mike Harrowell, Malcolm Pilcher, Cliff Garrett, Arthur 		
						      Marshall
           

Membership and Social	 Director; Sue Ward
						      Allan Farrar, Lori Farrar, Peter McKeown, Di Wilkinson
	

Sergeant-at-Arms	 	 Ian Garrard

Attendance Officer		  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor			   Ross Symons

Risk Management	 	 Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club Verification Officers		  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson

 Welfare Chair			   Diana Wilkinson
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function 
equipment

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke 
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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